
   
     

   
 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 
 

    
 

   
    

  
 

  
   

 
    

 
  

    
   

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D.C.  20503 

October 3, 2022 
Statement from OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled 
“Promoting the Arts, the Humanities, and Museum and Library Services” 

This executive order would re-establish the President’s Committee on the Arts and 
Humanities (PCAH) and articulate Administration policy on Federal support for the arts, 
humanities, and cultural agencies. Implementing this executive order would have de 
minimis impact on costs and revenues to the Federal Government. The benefits of this 
executive order include a re-established PCAH with an Executive Director as well as 
clear policy direction and improved Federal coordination to advance the Administration’s 
Build Back Better agenda through Federal support for the arts, humanities, museums, and 
library services. Implementing this executive order would have de minimis impact on 
mandatory and discretionary obligations and outlays, as well as on revenues to the 
Federal Government, in the 5-year fiscal period beginning in fiscal year 2023. The 
principal agencies anticipated to be impacted by this executive order include the National 
Endowment for the Arts, the National Endowment for the Humanities, and the Institute 
for Museum and Library Services. 
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